Board of Directors Meeting

February 16, 2006

SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
ALUMNI ROOM, BROOKHAVEN GYM, AMMERMAN CAMPUS

SELDEN, NEW YORK
FEBRUARY 16, 2006
The meeting was held on Thursday, February 16, 2006 at 9:30 a.m. in the Alumni Room of the Brookhaven Gym, Ammerman campus, Selden, New York.


Present:



William D. Moore


Trustee/Chair



George Kane



Trustee/Secretary



Belinda Alvarez-Groneman

Trustee



John L. Kominicki


Trustee 
Ernesto Mattace, Jr.


Trustee



Dennis McCarthy


Trustee



David Ochoa



Trustee





Frank C. Trotta


Trustee



Avette Ware



Student Trustee



Dr. Shirley Robinson Pippins

President, SCCC



Mary Lou Araneo


V.P. for Institutional Advancement



Dr. James Canniff


V.P. for Academic & Student Affairs



George Gatta



V.P. for Workforce & Econ. Dev.


Charles K. Stein


V.P. for Business & Financial Affairs


Joanne Braxton


Assoc. V.P. for Campus Affairs



Ilene Kreitzer



Executive Director of Legal Affairs 


Absent:





Walter Hazlitt



Trustee/Vice Chair

Guests:


Todd Stebbins
 Representative from the County Executive Office


Tom Cunningham 


Representative from the County Budget 







Review Office

* * * * * * * * * *

The minutes of the January 19, 2006 Board of Directors meeting were approved.  
* * * * * * * * * *
Resolution 2006.A2 was duly moved, seconded and approved unanimously.
RESOLUTION NO. 2006.A2   INCREASING STIPEND RATE FOR COLLEGE ASSOCIATION TREASURER

WHEREAS, the Business Office of the Suffolk Community College Association, Inc. has a continual need to have vouchers reviewed and checks signed by the Treasurer, and

WHEREAS, the Business Office has added an additional responsibility of reviewing bank statements and bank reconciliations to the Treasurer’s Position Description as outlined in Attachment IV, and

WHEREAS, the Director of the College Association Business Office has recommended an increase in the Association Treasurer’s stipend that has not been increased since the inception of the position in 1998, and

WHEREAS, the College Dean of Students has approved these recommendations, and the President concurs, be it therefore
RESOLVED, that the Association Treasurer’s stipend be increased to $3,000.





* * * * * * * * * *   

Dr. Carl Kirschner, College Dean of Students, presented findings from reports that were provided to all Board members, namely,  the Suffolk Community College Association, Inc. financial statements as of August 31, 2005 together with auditor’s report; and the Suffolk Community College Association, Inc. Memorandum on Accounting Procedures and Internal Controls 2005.  Ms. MaryAnne Ellinger, SCCA, Director of Business Affairs, also reported on the findings and  responded to questions regarding the above reports.  Trustee Kane commented that there was no written credit card policy.  Director Ellinger responded that the Association planned to submit the policy at the March meeting.







Respectfully submitted,








George Kane







 
Secretary
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